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MEETING MINUTES 
July 21, 2021 

 
President Amber Salvadras presided over the July 21, 2021, Staff Senate meeting held in the 
Event Room in the Barnes & Noble at LSU Bookstore at 10:30 a.m. 
 
Unclassified       Classified 
 
Executive/Administrative/Managerial    Skilled Crafts 
P - Tammy Millican (’23)     

  Technical/Paraprofessional 
A - Baldridge, Samantha (’24)      P - Matkovic, Igor (’23)   
P - Braden, Laurie (’22)   

-
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GUESTS: 
 
Winkeyssa Robertson, Facility Services 
Linda Shaw, School of Social Work 
Vice Provost Dereck Rovaris, Office of Diversity, Equity & Inclusion 
Roxane Berthelot, Campus Federal Credit Union 
Anthony Ware, Campus Federal Credit Union 
 
CALL TO ORDER 
 
The meeting was called to order by President Amber Salvadras at 10:30 a.m.  
 
ATTENDANCE 
 
There was a quorum with two proxies noted.  
 
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE 
 
President Amber Salvadras led the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES – June 16, 2021 Staff Senate Meeting 
 
A motion to accept the minutes was made by Senator Megan Stone. The motion, seconded by 
Senator Sarah Salesneves, carried. 
 
GUEST SPEAKER �t BART THOMPSON, LSU POLICE DEPARTMENT 
 
President Amber Salvadras introduced Bart Thompson who is the Chief of LSU Police.  
 
Bart Thompson thanked the Staff Senate for the opportunity to speak with the group today. 
 
Thompson began by mentioning some new things that they have been doing the past year and 
half during the Covid pandemic. 

�x In November of 2020, LSU PD was awarded its initial CALEA accreditation. 
o The purpose of CALEA is to improve the delivery of public safety services by 

maintaining a body of professional standards that support the administration of 
accreditation programs. 

�x Only 20% of the LSU’s population has installed the LSU Shield Application for Smart 
Phones which is a free tool with GPS capabilities for students, faculty and staff to use 
and is designed to improve safety and security for the LSU Community.   

o University Relations has assisted them with producing a marketing video that will 
be pushed out this fall when students are back on campus.  

�x There are over 3,000 cameras on campus and growing. 
o They are looking at technology now to be proactive where if a camera has 

motion, a notification is sent to communications to patrol that part of campus 
when it may be otherwise quite. 
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�x Traffic detail will begin when school starts on August 23, where the traffic lights at the 
three big intersections will be controlled during the morning traffic. 

o This was very helpful in the fall of 2019. 

�x They are also starting a Threat Assessment Team with Mental Health, Student Advocacy 
& Accountability, Human Resource Management and LSU PD 

o To look at the individual in a Care Meeting but also if the individual is no longer 
a student or an employee with LSU because they could still be a behavioral 
threat to LSU.  

�x Their Outreach Division was created about 3 years ago with Officer Kim Bass who leads 
that division.  

o This outreach helps connect with people across campus as the Officer and her K-
9, “Jazz” are not on a shift rotation but rather on campus, during the day talking 
with people to establish relationships. 

�x President Tate has been briefed regarding the crime in Baton Rouge and surrounding 
LSU.  

o Although our campus is safe it is not crime free. LSU PD has a good relationship 
with the Baton Rouge Police Department and the East Baton Rouge Parish 
Sheriff’s Office. LSU PD has a 3 minute response time where they can be 
anywhere on campus.  

�x There will be a few adjustments during the first two weeks that students are here with 
officers working 12 hours shifts instead of their normal 8 hour shifts. 

 
Chief Bart Thompson opened the floor for questions. 
 
Q. Has any threat assessments been done since the Bridge Center opened? 
 
A. LSU PD met with them before the center opened. Mental Health is a #1 concern. Officers 
have been working with their Counselors on how to handle certain situations that could happen 
after hours where the only option to bring individuals is either to the hospital or jail.   
 
Q. Is there any discussions about increasing some of the lighting around the lakes? 
 
A. They’ve had many discussions regarding lighting and are working on some ideas when lights 
are out. There is a new group that has formed that will be coming out when it gets dark to 
identify the areas that need more lighting. Students also need to be educated on how to be 
safe.   
 
Senator Quinneka Lee mentioned that last week they had two officers join them for some 
professional staff development in Residential Life. The officers did a good job at addressing the 
training that they go through along with easing the comfort of marginalized students on 
campus. “Thank you” 
 
Q. Does LSU PD monitor the Greek life parties that happen on campus? 
 
A. They have an Officer that Greek Life pays for extra security along sorority row. The problem 
is Greek Housing is considered a residence, so the police can’t just go there without probably 
cause. They continue to encourage students that if someone is in distress, to call for help.  
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President Salvadras thanked Chief Bart Thompson for attending today’s meeting. 
 
Vice Provost Dereck Rovaris mentioned that he appreciates the work that the Staff Senate does. 
On behalf of the administration, he expressed how grateful they are for the work of the people 
at LSU that made it happen by either working remotely or to those who showed up because 
they were unable to work remotely during this past year and a half of the Covid pandemic.   
  
�W�Z���^�/�����E�d�[�^���������Z���^�^ 
 
Amber Salvadras gave her Presidential Address during this first meeting of her term which read: 
 
“Sixty-five days ago, I experienced a sudden heart wrenching loss. The loss of my mother; the 
person I came from and made me who I am today. She was profoundly proud of me and was 
looking forward to watching me create a legacy and make a difference this year as President of 
Staff Senate. 
 
I stand here before you all, as the 41st President of Staff Senate, the first Civil Service Staff 
member to hold this position and quite possibly the first to not hold a college degree, I am 
ready, willing and determined to lead, advocate, and be the voice for all staff at LSU this year. 
 
I have been a proud staff member of LSU for 16 years; and I can 100% say that I love my job, my 
fellow colleagues and this university. I do not consider you all just co-workers, you are my 
family, and I will stand up for what is right and actively advocate for the needs of all staff on 
campus. 
 
One of my goals and purposes as President of Staff Senate is to be the voice for staff and 
advocate on behalf of them and all of you. I echo former President Rachel Henry’s sentiments 
that ‘if something bothers you, it’s your job to try and fix it.’  Many times, you cannot fix it 
alone and that is where I come in. Come to me with your thoughts, feelings, troubles and 
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LIAISON REPORTS  
 
Parking & Transportation Services Director Search Committee 
 
Past-President Jonathan Levesque reported that as he continues to serve on this search 
committee, two candidates have been recommended to the administration for consideration.    
 
OLD BUSINESS 
 
Proclamations 
 
Past-President Jonathan Levesque reported that the Proclamation of Gratitude for (Interim) LSU 
President Tom Galligan for serving this past year reads:  

 
LSU Staff Senate Commendation 2021-01 

 
A Proclamation 

 
 

In RECOGNITION and APPRECIATION of the 27th President of LSU, Thomas Galligan 
 
The LSU Staff Senate expresses its sincerest gratitude and appreciation for Thomas 
“Tom” Galligan and his outstanding service to LSU. 
 
Galligan stepped into the role of interim President of LSU in January 2020, a year 
marked by unprecedented challenges and significant change.  
 
The Staff Senate commends Galligan’s steady hand and strong leadership in the face of 
the health, racial and economic pandemic. From national public appearances to holding 
numerous intimate and personal town halls, Galligan’s accessibility and flexibility proved 
to be an invaluable resource in protecting our LSU family and helping our LSU 
community transition to 100% online academic operations. 
  
In the midst of the social justice awakening on LSU’s campus, Galligan’s leadership 
ensured students and employees felt their voices were being heard. Galligan was 
present at numerous campus gatherings providing thoughtful and responsive action 
based on these conversations. Challenging our community to evaluate and reflect on 
how our systems, messaging, and institutional presence affect a diverse campus 
community. Galligan’s leadership has guided LSU to strategically take meaningful steps 
towards change with the Roadmap to Diversity initiative started under his presidency. 
 
When notified of potential Title IX issues, Galligan demonstrated strength and integrity 
by commissioning the Husch-Blackwell to do an investigation. Standing firm in the line of 
fire, Galligan once again provided candid leadership accepting responsibility for our 
mistakes as an institution and creating a new Office of Civil Rights to ensure LSU 
provides a safe environment for all. 
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Staff Senate Apparel 
 
Staff Senate Administrative Coordinator Melonie Milton announced that the Staff Senate has 
opened orders for Staff Senate apparel. The group needs a minimum of 12 pieces to place the 
order. The list of selections was included in the meeting packet for review. Please let the Staff 
Senate Office know if you would like to place an order. 
 
Senator Photographs 
 
Melonie Milton announced that if anyone needs a professional photographed headshot for the 


